
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
THE WEARING OF JEWELLERY 
 
 
As part of the SBLC's commitment to sharing good practice across our community of 
schools, it has been agreed to the following jewellery code. 
 
All schools within the SBLC will authorise the wearing of one stud earring in each ear and 
one wrist watch only.  No other form of jewellery or body-piercing will be allowed. 
 
For PE and Technology lessons, earring and watches must be removed.  Earrings must 
be covered with suitable plasters, provided by parents, for six weeks following initial 
piercing if they cannot be removed and a swimming cap which covers the ears, provided 
by parents, must be worn for school swimming lessons. 
 
After the six week period, earrings will need to be removed by the child for PE lessons.  
 
The child is responsible for the safety of the earrings and although school will provide a 
place/receptacle for the safe-keeping of them during the PE lesson; school cannot be 
held responsible for them, if they are mislaid by the child or stolen.   
 
Should a child need to wear jewellery for religious or medical reasons, parents must 
seek permission by way of letter to the Governing Body, via the Headteacher. 
 
 
 
This policy of good practice has been adopted by each of the SBLC schools, and their 
individual Governing Bodies and is in conjunction with the DCC Guidelines issued in 
October 2013. 
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THE SBLC IS MADE UP OF THE FOLLOWING SCHOOLS: 
Barrow Hill Primary School  Brimington Junior School  Brimington Manor Infant School 
Henry Bradley Infant School  Hollingwood Primary School  Inkersall Primary School 
Netherthorpe School   Norbriggs Primary School  Poolsbrook Primary School 
Speedwell Infant School   Springwell Community College  St Joseph’s RC & CE Primary School 
Staveley Junior School   Woodthorpe Primary School 

 


